

ENCOUNTERING JESUS

March 11, 2022

Mary Beth Hanus, LMHP Victim Outreach and Prevention Director Archdiocese of Omaha 2222 N. 111th St. Omaha, NE 68164

Dear Mary Beth,

This letter promulgates the "Family, Faith and Circle of Grace" curriculum for grades K-12 in the Archdiocese of Omaha. "Family, Faith and Circle of Grace" fulfill the annual requirement of teaching safe environment curriculum in faith formation and religious education programs.

Circle of Grace contributes to protecting children and youth and affirms them as beloved children of God. I encourage adults participating in family faith formation programs to participate in safe environment training opportunities and witness the importance of safety education and securing healthy family environments.

I am grateful for your excellent work in keeping children safe. The ongoing support from the GRACES Committee is a blessing to me and the good people of the archdiocese.

With best wishes and prayers, I am,

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend George J. Lucas

Archbishop of Omaha

Nihil Obstat

Rev. Matthew Gutowski, S.T.L.

Censor librorum

Imprimatur

Most Reverend George J. Lucas

Archbishop of Omaha

March 11, 2022 Omaha, Nebraska